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Groups protest proposed congressional, state district lines

Written by Jon Campbell And Jill Terreri

March 5, 2012  

Town supervisors from Pittsford and Greece joined several Monroe County legislators in questioning proposed congressional redistricting maps that split their towns into different districts.

Pittsford Supervisor William Carpenter, Greece Supervisor John Auberger and the county legislators have all written letters to a federal “special master” who is overseeing the state’s ongoing congressional redistricting process.

Both Senate Republicans and Assembly Democrats have separately proposed to largely keep Monroe County whole, with Rep. Louise Slaughter’s district moved closer to her Fairport base while eliminating the portions of Niagara Falls and Buffalo she currently represents.

The Assembly plan, however, splits Greece, with most of the town grouped into Rep. Tom Reed’s rural district and the rest left in Slaughter’s. The Senate plan splits Pittsford, also between Reed’s and Slaughter's districts.

Slaughter is a Democrat. Reed is a Republican from Corning, Steuben County.

“As Supervisor of the largest Town in Monroe County, I believe we should be included in a Congressional District that represents the Majority of Monroe County,” Auberger wrote. “The residents of Greece have more in common with Monroe County Towns such as Irondequoit, Gates, and Chili, than a rural Town like Hornell in Steuben County.”

U.S. Magistrate Roanne Mann, the court-appointed special master, held a hearing Monday in Brooklyn on the dozen or so different congressional map proposals submitted to her by lawmakers, citizens and advocacy groups. She has to come up with her own plan by March 12, while the Legislature could still come to a compromise before then.

On a different front, a group of Rochester-area black and Latino elected officials and community leaders sent a letter to Gov. Andrew Cuomo protesting proposed state legislative district lines.

The letter was signed by former Mayor Bill Johnson, Council Member Jacklyn Ortiz, and School Board Members Malik Evans, Melisza Campos, Jose Cruz and Van White, among others.

“We believe that the preliminary lines for state legislative districts to be a disservice to communities of color in our city,” they wrote. “We write to you to urge you to veto the lines, as currently drawn, and to veto any lines that continue to dilute the votes of communities of color in our region and state.”

The state legislative lines have drawn fire since the moment they were announced
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